



AS B.I.K.E.S

Enhancing the quality of bicycle transportation at UCSB

Minutes
October 23, 2007,
AS Conference Room

Roll Call:

Sarah, Chris, Scott, Ted, Ralph, Jamey

Mark Signa guest from UCPD

Business

1. Budget update: \$88k, \$6k left over from last year
2. FM and Chancellor's Money: Documents sent by Alan Williams seem to reflect the money we have spent, not matching funds
3. Policy recommendation
 - No progress on this since we got it passed by Legislative Council last year
 - Need to get Marc Fisher a copy
 - Need to get Donna Carpenter's attention
 - What can Legislative Council do for us at this stage?

Bike System Improvement Projects

1. Add to list:
 - a. IV Theater Parking
 - b. Harder Stadium (parking and path to get there)
 - c. Yield sign at Noble/Psych intersection with Library
 - d. Parking and Pedestrian Refuge at SRB
2. New Construction:
 - a. Graduate Housing Roundabout – Ron Strahl contractor want to bring to meeting
 - b. Engineering: planning to eliminate bike rack, will they put it back? Contact fisher
3. Walk Bike Signs:
 - Big improvement at West Gate: 80-90% walking, only giving 2-3 citations per day
 - 1 h of officer presence combined with signs seems to be really effective
 - Ticket costs \$124, but can attend Bike Safety Class for \$35 which eliminates ticket
 - Money earned from class goes to buy bikes for officers, etc.
4. Entering UCSB Bike Path System Signs:
 - Idea from Public Safety Meeting
 - No Bikes on Sidewalks
 - No Pedestrians in Bike Path
 - Lights Required at Night

Outreach

1. Ideas for how to get our info to students
 - a. Miles Ashlock- freshman listserve
 - b. Ad in Nexus
 - c. Residence Hall "Flush"
 - d. Facebook fliers
 - e. Eric Zimmerman- ES listserve
2. Lights and helmets outreach ideas (stimulated by accident by FT):
 - a. Residence hall meeting
 - b. Sell lights at public safety class
3. Need to have a General Meeting
4. Planning a "Bike Gripe"
 - a. Tuesday Nov 27 11:30-1:30 (Scott & Sarah) & Wednesday Nov 28 12:00-1:00 (Chris). Chris to take maps to RH meeting Tuesday night and Leg Council Wed.
 - b. 4' x 6' maps: Sarah motioned, Chris 2nded, group passed \$500 for printing
 - c. Stickers for:
 - i. Paths that need repair
 - ii. Dangerous paths/intersections
 - iii. Parking problem/overcrowding
 - iv. New parking areas
 - d. Ad in Nexus on Monday
 - e. Order pizza from Woodstocks: Chris motioned, Sarah 2nded, group passed \$200
5. Measure D is going to be on the Ballot Nov 2008
6. Working with the Public Safety Committee
 - a. Sarah and Scott attended the meeting on 10/23
 - b. PSC Action Item Log was ALL Bike issues
 - c. Next Public Safety Meeting will be Tuesday Nov 13 and will focus on bike parking: Sarah will present Bike Policy Document at that meeting
 - d. They added to our Bike System Projects List:
 - i. Bike parking at RecCen
 - ii. Entry to bike path at Goleta Beach
 - iii. Bike Lane at FT is difficult to distinguish from sidewalk: recommendation for FM to restencil lines there as a start
 - e. Updates:
 - i. Library weird intersection should be redesigned when Library Infrastructure project happens
 - ii. All problems near Music: They made working drawing to improve this area but have no funding. Total project would cost about \$300k. If you just did area directly in front of Music, might be able to get something good for \$150k